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Officers present PC Dave Collier & PCSO Jordan Kelly

1) The Police will be represented at the meeting on 8 February.

They very much appreciate the concerns and will help as much as they can.

2) Speed Checks

Due to the number of complaints, Police have increased speed checks over last 6 months in addition to Community Speedwatch.The most recent was 3 days before accident.
3) Speed Survey

A Speed Bins survey has been planned for March. It is to be conducted in 2 places. Opposite the Recreation ground & further down towards or in Chisworth.
This was organised before accident.
My contact is Neill Bennett Senior Project Officer Transportation Data & Analysis Team Environmental Services.
It is possible to obtain a copy of the Survey. A similar Survey was carried out over 3 years ago near Coombes Lane.

4) 'Home Office Approved' Laser Speed Gun. 

The source of funding for the proposed new speed gun for police use appears to be an issue.
It can’t be seen to come from private individuals but is acceptable from an organised body.

Unfortunately, for legal reasons, the new speed gun can’t be used by Speedwatch volunteers.
Currently the officers share with other divisions. A new Gun would enable them to carry out more frequent speed checks.











